

МЕЖРЕГИОНАЛЬНАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА МПГУ ДЛЯ ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО ИНОСТРАННЫМ ЯЗЫКАМ 2017-2018 (АНГЛИЙСКИЙ)

II ТУР

ЗАДАНИЯ ДЛЯ 5 КЛАССА

Вариант № 1

Вариант 1

Раздел 1: Аудирование

Listen to the recording and decide if the sentences are True or False. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

1	She started her career at 9.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
2	Stella was inspired by her uncle to become a photographer.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
3	Stella learnt a lot about photography in Australia.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
1	She could earn much money with landscape photography.
4	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
5	Wedding photos are the most popular nowadays.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:

Complete the sentences with the given words. Write the letter of the correct answer (A-E) in the gap

	A) sightsB) portrait photographyC) electricianD) photographerE) photography	
6	Stella is a professional	
7	David helped Stella to learn a lot about	·
8	Stella was trained as anmoney.	_ at first to make some
9	She was selling the pictures oftravelling in Australia.	while
10	Stella wants to learn	

Раздел 2: Чтение

Read the text and do the test. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

Who was Columbus?

Columbus was an explorer. In 1492, he sailed from Europe to America. He and his sailors crossed the Atlantic Ocean, not knowing where they would **land**. It was a voyage into the unknown. After Columbus, other Europeans began to **explore** and settle in America.

Christopher Columbus was born in 1451. It was a time of new ideas and discoveries in Europe. We call this time the Renaissance — a word that means "rebirth". People were making maps of new lands. They were building ships to explore places they had never visited before. Columbus did not "discover" America. There were many people already living there. And even vikings from Europe had landed in America 500 years before. But Columbus did not know that. His voyage started regular contact between America and Europe.

Columbus sailed to Cuba and Hispaniola. He explored a world new to Europeans. People later called it the New World.

On Christmas night 1492 the Santa Maria was wrecked. It hit a reef. The other two ships sailed home. Columbus left 40 men behind. He took some captive Native Americans with him. He landed in Spain in March 1493. Columbus soon went back to **rescue** his men. This time, he took 17 ships. But all the men **left behind** were dead.

People from Europe sailed to America to start colonies. Some wanted to make the Native Americans become Christians. The Europeans began **treating** the Native Americans badly. They made many of them work as slaves.

Columbus sailed to America for the fourth time in 1502. He was still hoping to land in China. This time he explored Central America. His ships were too leaky to sail home, so he had to wait a year before being rescued.

11	Who was Columbus?
	1) A famous traveler
	2) An 18th-century explorer
	3) A famous American sailor
	Ответ:
12	What is Santa Maria?
12	1) A reef
	2) A ship
	3) An American colony
	<i>y</i>
	Ответ:
13	Who were the first people to live in America?
13	1) European Vikings
	2) Natives
	3) Columbus and his crew
	Ответ:
14	Why did Europeans sail to America?
14	
	1) 10 conquer
	1) To conquer 2) To colonize
	2) To colonize
	2) To colonize3) To explore
	2) To colonize
1.5	2) To colonize 3) To explore Other:
15	2) To colonize 3) To explore Other: What does <i>Renaissance</i> mean?
15	2) To colonize 3) To explore Other: What does <i>Renaissance</i> mean? 1) Making new maps
15	2) To colonize 3) To explore Other: What does <i>Renaissance</i> mean? 1) Making new maps 2) A unique life
15	2) To colonize 3) To explore Other: What does <i>Renaissance</i> mean? 1) Making new maps
15	2) To colonize 3) To explore Other: What does <i>Renaissance</i> mean? 1) Making new maps 2) A unique life

There are the words and phrases from the text (16-20). Write the letters of their synonyms (A-E) in the boxes

A) to settle down

	B) to travel through	a place	
	C) to save someone		
	D) to not take some	one	
	E) to behave toward	s someone	
16	to rescue		
17	to land		
18	to explore		
19	to treat		
20	to leave behind		

Раздел 3: Лексика

Find the odd word in each line. Write the different word

21	cinema / TV / radio / news / motor racing
22	Ireland / Polish / Turkey / Japan / Russia
23	bad / nice / pleasant / charming / good
24	frost / ice / hail / snow / cold
25	kind / good-hearted / tolerant / cruel / understanding
Fill i	in the gaps in the sentences with the correct words
26	A person from Argentina is
27	The Thames is a short
28	•
	Camels live in dry places, deserts.
29	Camels live in dry places, deserts. Parents take care their children.

Раздел 4: Лексика*

Change the words in capitals so that they fit in the sentences. Write the words in the gaps

31	What's the name of that you were singing earlier?	SING
32	Why are cats such animals?	PLAY
33	In his youth my dad was a He worked on a big ship for two years.	SAIL
34	You have to practise a lot if you want to work as a	MUSIC
35	When you were very young did you ever play with other in your neighbourhood?	CHILD

Раздел 5: Грамматика

Fill in the gaps in the sentences with the correct prepositions

	in, on, to, into, to
36	What was the answer question 3 in the test?
37	I hope your son will succeed, English.
38	Congratulate you your Birthday!
39	Shall we invite Ann the party?
40	Maria puts newspapers and magazines the box.
	ose the right options to complete sentences. Write the number of the ect answer in the box
41	— you have a good time in the country?
	— Oh, yes. The weather was fine.
	1) Did
	2) Was
	3) Do
	4) Are
	Ответ:
42	Benny, it's already summer in the Caucasus! It's much than in
	St. Petersburg!
	1) warming
	2) the warmest
	3) warmer
	4) more warmer
	Ответ:

43	Look the sun is shining! The sky is and it doesn't rain anymore! 1) cloudy
	2) cloudless
	3) more cloudy
	4) clouder
	Ответ:
44	He for a plain shirt, but all the shirts are striped.
	1) looks
	2) is looked
	3) looked
	4) is looking
	Ответ:
45	Everyone in our country Lomonosov, the founder of the first
	Russian university.
	1) knows
	2) is knowing
	3) knew
	4) is known
	Ответ:

Раздел 6: Грамматика*

Change the words in capitals so that they fit in the text. Write the words in the gaps

	The English king Richard the Lion-Hearted	
46	a tall, strong man. Once, as he	BE
47	on horseback in the countryside, his	RIDE
4/	horse lost a shoe.	
	Luckily, he was not far from the village and soon he	
	found a blacksmith. "Give me a good horseshoe," he	
	said to the man. The blacksmith gave the king a horse	
	shoe. Richard took it in his hand and broke it in two.	
	"This horse shoe is no good," he said, "give me a better	
	one." The blacksmith did not say a word. He gave the	
	king another horseshoe, but Richard broke it, too. The	
	blacksmith gave him a third shoe. This time Richard	
	was satisfied and ordered the blacksmith to shoe his	
48	horse. When the work, Richard offered	DO
	the man a coin. The blacksmith took the coin between	
	his fingers and broke it in two. Now it was Richard's	
49	turn to be surprised. He took a coin out of	LARGE
	his pocket and handed it to the blacksmith. The man	
50	broke it, too,, "This coin is not good, give	SAY
	me a better one." Richard smiled and gave the man a	
	gold coin.	



МЕЖРЕГИОНАЛЬНАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА МПГУ ДЛЯ ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО ИНОСТРАННЫМ ЯЗЫКАМ 2017-2018 (АНГЛИЙСКИЙ)

II ТУР

ЗАДАНИЯ ДЛЯ 5 КЛАССА

Вариант № 2

Вариант 2

Раздел 1: Аудирование

Listen to the recording and decide if the sentences are True or False. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

1	She started her career at 10.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
2	Stella learnt a lot about photography from her uncle.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
3	The judge of the competition thought that she was very good at it.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
4	Stella's uncle took her to Australia to show her beautiful places to take
4	pictures of.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:
5	Stella wants to try a new kind of photography in the future.
	1) True
	2) False
	Ответ:

Complete the sentences with the given words. Write the letter of the correct answer (A-E) in the gap

	A) Australia
	B) money
	C) Stella
	D) photography
	E) helped
	1
6	is a professional photographer.
7	David Stella to learn a lot about photography.
8	Stella was trained as an electrician at first to make some
	·
9	She was selling the pictures of sights while travelling in
	·
10	Stella wants to learn portrait
10	Stella wants to learn portrait

Раздел 2: Чтение

Read the text and do the test. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

Galileo

Galileo was born in Pisa, Italy where he grew up with his brothers and sisters during the Italian Renaissance. His father was a music teacher and a **famous** musician. His family moved to the city of Florence when he was ten years old. It was in Florence that Galileo began his education at the Camaldolese monastery.

Galileo was an accomplished musician and an **excellent** student. At first, he wanted to become a doctor, so he went to the University of Pisa to study medicine in 1581.

While at university, Galileo became interested in physics and mathematics. One of his first scientific observations was with a lamp hanging from the ceiling in the cathedral. He noticed that despite how far the lamp swung, it took the same amount of time to swing back and forth. This observation didn't agree with the common scientific principles of the day.

In 1585, Galileo left the university and got a job as a maths teacher. He began to experiment with pendulums, levers, balls, and other objects. He tried to describe how they moved using mathematical equations. He even invented an advanced measuring device called the hydrostatic balance.

Galileo wanted to test the scientific principles and see if he could observe them in the real world. This was a new concept to the people of his time and laid the foundation for the scientific method.

One of the traditional beliefs was that if you dropped two items of **different** weights, but the same size and shape, the heavier item would land first. Galileo tested this idea by going to the top of the Leaning Tower of Pisa. He dropped two balls of the same size, but different weights. They landed at the same time!

Galileo's experiments made some people angry, however. They didn't want the traditional views to be questioned. In 1592, Galileo moved from Pisa to the University of Padua, where he was permitted to experiment and discuss new ideas.

In 1609, Galileo decided to build his own telescope. He made great **improvements** to the telescope and began to use it to view the planets. Galileo made many discoveries using his telescope including the four large moons around Jupiter and the phases of the planet Venus. He also discovered sunspot sand learned that the Moon was not **smooth**, but was covered with craters.

	,
11	What kind of student was Galileo? 1) Remarkable 2) Poor
	3) Satisfactory
	Ответ:
12	What method did Galileo use?
	1) Secret
	2) Scientific
	3) Magic
	Ответ:
13	What happened in 1609?
	1) Galileo found a new moon.
	2) Galileo built something new.
	3) Galileo made a discovery.
	Ответ:
14	Why did Galileo drop the balls?
14	1) To make an experiment
	2) To play a new game
	3) To test the Tower of Pisa
	Ответ:

15	What else did Galile 1) The craters of Ve 2) The phases of Jup 3) The surface of the Other:	nus oiter			
There are the words and phrases from the text (16-20). Write the letters of their synonyms (A-E) in the boxes					
) not the same				
) brilliant				
) flat				
) upgrade				
E,) well-known				
16	famous				
17	excellent				
18	different				
19	improvement				
20	smooth				

Раздел 3: Лексика

Find the odd word in each line. Write the different word				
21	second / fourteen / million / hundred / ninety-nine			
22	carpet / living room / chair / shelf / sofa			
23	butter / sugar / biscuits / waiter / chips			
24	butterfly / swan / insect / giraffe / gate			
25	snow / cold / wind / heavy rain / light rain			
Fill in the gaps in the sentences with the correct words				
26	A person from Japan is	·		
27	Loch Ness is a large, deep	in Scotland.		
28	I have a lot friends.			
29	Maria is my She's n	ny mother's sister.		

30 Look _____ me! I can swim!

Раздел 4: Лексика*

Change the words in capitals so that they fit in the sentences. Write the words in the gaps

31	They looked nervous and were talking	ANGRY
32	I am so that you're here!	LUCK
33	Dear John, try this English breakfast.	TRADITION
34	My mom is a doctor and my dad is a	MUSIC
35	Dogs are so	FRIEND

Раздел 5: Грамматика

Fill in the gaps in the sentences with the correct prepositions

	for, about, at, with, at
36	Marie is good solving difficult problems.
37	You shouldn't worry things so much.
38	We never vote our school president. What a good idea for 2018!
39	Let's stay your younger brother after school. He seems to be so funny!
40	I'm bad playing chess. Can't we play another game instead?
	I'm sorry, I don't know the way to cafe. 1) nearer 2) the nearest 3) near 4) nearly Other:
42	In the 15th century, people only three continents: Europe, Asia and Africa. 1) were knowing 2) were known 3) knew 4) know

43	The day was not bright yesterday. The sky with clouds.
	1) was covered
	2) is covered
	3) was covering
	4) covered
	Ответ:
44	There are new houses in our street.
	1) no one
	2) some
	3) nothing
	4) any
	Ответ:
45	dog jumped into the pool with us.
	1) Lisas
	2) Lisas'
	3) Lisa's
	4) Lisa is
	Ответ:

Раздел 6: Грамматика*

Change the words in capitals so that they fit in the text. Write the words in the gaps

The discovery of America

	In the fifteenth century, people knew only three	
46	continents: Europe, Asia and Africa. They knew about such a big continent as America.	SOMETHING
47	The man who discovered America was born in 1451 in Italy. His name Christopher Columbus.	TO BE
	He became a sailor at an early age. Knowing that the	
48	Earth was round, he decided to reach India sailing to the west. He to arrange the expedition,	TRY
49	but he money, and nobody wanted to help	NOT HAVE
50	him. At last, the king of Spain gave him the money for the expedition. He set the sail in 1492. The voyage was very dangerous and difficult. On the 12th of October, his ship reached the land. When they	LAND
	Vespucci. He understood that it was a new continent.	